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24th January 2007

Dear Sir or Madam, 

Harlow Town Centre Strategy Draft SPD

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the above.

In relation to the specific content of the document the HBF would like to make the following points:

General:

The purpose of Supplementary Planning Documents is to amplify and expand upon the content of saved policies in an Adopted Local Plan or Development Plan Document. Therefore, it’s content has to fully accord with the specific polices in the adopted statutory Plan to which it relates. The document has to clearly show in full the individual adopted policies to which its content relates. This needs to be done in order for local authorities to adopt the document. Furthermore, they can only seek to adopt the document as a SPD (Supplementary Planning Document) if it has been listed in their adopted LDS (Local Development Scheme).

The proposed document does not adequately identify what specific policies it is seeking to supplement.

Specific matters:

P.38 – sustainable construction & Appendix 1 (B: Energy) (C: Sustainable Construction)  (E: Water)

The text refers to the need to achieve EcoHomes or BREEAM ratings of excellent with maximum scores achieved in waste and water management.

Paragraph 30 in PPS1 – Delivering Sustainable Development indicates that ‘planning policies should not replicate, cut across, or detrimentally affect matters within the scope of other legislative requirements’ giving the example of Building Regulations in the context of energy efficiency.

Furthermore, Planning and Climate Change (proposed Supplement to PPS1) states in paragraph 31 that “LPA’s should not need to devise their own standards for the environmental performance of individual buildings as these are set out nationally through the Building Regulations”. These matters are also now being taken care of through the new Code for Sustainable Homes.

Nor is it evident what basis there is for requiring developers to only use modern methods of construction, and source local materials. The carbon used to transport materials long distances can still result in lower overall carbon generation if the manufacturing process is more efficient. Indeed, many types of new innovative production methods are not going to be locally available as they are so specialist. 

The text should be amended accordingly.

Consultation

I look forward to being consulted on all future relevant DPD and SPD documents in the future, and would appreciate being notified in writing wherever these documents are being either submitted to the Secretary of State, or being Adopted. 

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours faithfully,

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern Region) 
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